

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net
Fellow Veterans,

   Nov. 11 is Veterans Day. Our community is honoring us and our comrades throughout the month in various forms. Specifically, the Western Springs School District 101 is honoring veterans at 10 a.m. on Tuesday, Nov. 11, at Field Park School. Lyons Township High School is honoring veterans at 9:05 a.m. and 1:05 p.m. Nov. 11 at LTHS. Our Post is honoring veterans at 11 a.m. at Veterans Memorial Park, 4204 Lawn Ave. Everyone who wishes to attend our service at the park should be there by 10:45 a.m.

   Remind our friends and families the difference between honoring our war dead on Memorial Day and honoring all veterans on Veterans Day. Nov. 11 is a commemoration for the cessation of hostilities on the Western Front in World War I. The Armistice treaty was signed on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month in 1918. Two minutes of silence follow the 11th hour. The first minute of silence is for the roughly 20 million killed during WWI and the 
second minute is for those that remained behind, mainly the women and children. 

   War is the last thing anyone should ever have to see, but submission and subjugation are far worse. We are fortunate to live among a small minority of men and women who have stopped and continue to stop this world-wide onslaught of evil. Let us help the other 93% of this country to honor those few.

   And …. Happy Birthday Marines, 239 years!

Semper Fi,

Commander Mike Winner

Post Seeks a Few Good Veterans 
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 10/14/14:

Post General Fund

$15,269.44
Post Relief Fund

    4,697.83
Post Dues Reserve

         63.75
TOTAL:


$20,031.82
   Our sympathy to the family of Life Member Clarence Schawic, who passed away in September. Clarence served with the Marine Corps 2nd Division 2nd Battalion in the invasion of Okinawa during World War II. 
   After maxing out with a Post membership of 345, each year we have steadily dropped to our current total of 191 members. World War II and Korean veterans are passing on so we have to look to the Vietnam and Middle East veterans to carry on. Let’s recruit new members!!

   Your Post sent a $1,000 check to the Midwest Shelter for homeless veterans located in Wheaton. Poppy Day sales at work!

   Welcome aboard to Jeff Jones, who served in the Air Force in Somalia. Jeff transferred to our Post from the VFW’s “Members at Large.” 

   After our Veterans Day observance at 11 a.m. Nov. 11 at Veterans Park, located north of Grand Avenue School on Lawn Avenue, all veterans are invited for a luncheon to be held in the Seniors Club Room in the Grand Avenue School. You must, however, phone in a reservation by calling (708) 246-3299.

JPAC’s K208 Project
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
   The following information was taken from the Sept. 6, 2014, publication of the National Alliance of Families called Bits ‘N Pieces:
   “On Sept. 1, 2014, Voice of America reported on JPAC efforts to identify a group of remains designated as K208. These remains could possibly represent up to 600 Korean War MIAs repatriated in the early 1990s, a total of 49 were identified in the last three years. That is a large increase from earlier efforts, when only 61 bodies were identified between 1992 and 2011. The progress came after the Joint POW/MIA Accounting Command (JPAC) launched its “K208 Project Team” in 2011. The process sped up significantly with the use of state-of-the-art DNA identification technology based on the remains’ location information.

   In an interview with the VOA Korean service, forensic anthropologist Jennie Jin, who’s leading the project, attributed the advancement in DNA analysis and comparison technology to the breakthrough in JPAC’s findings. ‘There were many instances where remains that look like they are from one person actually had different people’s bones assembled together,’ Jin said. ‘In such cases, a DNA test is crucial.’ While Pyongyang claimed each box represented a single U.S. service member lost during the war, the American team found that most boxes from Pyongyang also contain remains of South Korean and possibly other United Nations Command soldiers.
   The minimum number of remains in the 208 boxes is estimated to be around

600. ‘We have to use anatomical, anthropological testing, as well as precise DNA identification,’ Jin said. The Korean-American manager said DNA samples acquired from surviving family members contributed greatly to speeding up the process. According to Jin, the information found in DNA testing is not very useful until it can be compared to the DNA testing results of their family members. ‘Back in 1999, we could only attain 15 percent of DNA samples from the family members. Now we have 89 percent,’ Jin said. That means JPAC acquired DNA samples of around 14,000 people in the last decade. In addition to the work by JPAC, the U.S. military also has identified more than 30 remains from the Korean War through other projects.”

   Please keep all our POW/MIAs and their families in your prayers. Let them know:

YOU ARE NOT FORGOTTEN

   The National Alliance of Families needs your help to continue the outstanding work they do.   Their budget is very small — last time I checked less than $20,000 a year. If you can help send your donations to:  

National Alliance of Families
%Janella A. Rose

2528 Poly Drive

Billings, Montana 59102-1442

Funding Needed by Medical Foster Home for Vets

   About a week and a half ago, Barbara Weyrick (Lyons Township Assessor) phoned me to ask for help for Pat Stryszak and her husband who have been using their own funds to convert their home to a medical foster home for disabled veterans referred to them by the VA. Her husband was laid off recently, but so far they have purchased an approved vehicle for transporting the handicapped and paid some of the expense for a new driveway with special ramps, and modifications to the house. They urgently need $7,000 to finish paying for the driveway and $12,000 toward property taxes, which Barbara told me has been greatly increased.  
   The home is at 9050 Elm Ave., Burr Ridge (unincorporated area). The social worker at Hines told me they do have a home approved by Hines. They are seeking help in fund raising or donations. I do not think the donations would be tax deductible, but I am not well informed in such matters.  

From the Field Stuff
By Chuck Bosko

Accredited Service/Appeals Officer for IDVA
(312) 980-4512

charles.bosko@illinois.gov
   Quick quiz fellow veterans (and families of veterans because this just may affect you someday!).

   What is the one important document that most (see, I stated most, not all) veterans misplace, lose, neglect, lose in a flood/fire, the tornado blew it away or the dog ate it? If you mention marriage license, you’re in trouble. If you think or know that it is the DD 214 you are correct and can go directly to the Go square on the Monopoly board. 

   Where I work as an accredited service officer, the Illinois Department of Veteran Affairs, there is not a day without three or four veterans arriving and requesting – yea, you’re right, a copy of their DD 214! If we have a copy in the state system, we provide the same. If we do not, we provide the form (SF 180) for the veteran to complete and either mail it to National Personnel Records Center (NPRC) or we can sometimes fax directly to NPRC. And mostly, this process is okay. HOWEVER, there are circumstances when that discharge paper is needed immediately, such as funeral arrangements, honor guard requests, burial at a VA cemetery like Abraham Lincoln, VA loan or whatever. Without the DD214, there is no flag, no honor guard.   
   So, where am I going with all this? Every veteran should have at least a dozen DD 214s available and in a safe place. And let your family know where to look for those. Come on, they’ll have enough on their minds; make it easy for them. Again, if you do not have a clean, readable DD 214, the form you need is SF 180. Or, simply go to the National Personnel Records Center at   www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records Hey, this is easy! Just follow the instructions. A couple of years ago, I did this and received two certified copies within two weeks.   

   Now for some related forms to have ready. I’m confident that all veterans want to have the American flag available for burial purposes. Yep, another form. This one is “Application for United States Flag for Burial Purpose” (VA form 27-2008). Most funeral homes do have these, but hey, again provide some pre-help for your loved ones. Obtain this form, partially complete it- unless you’re a clairvoyant- and place that form with your available DD 214s.  Remember I advised you to have 12? This way, all the information will be correct because you entered it.

   Okay- how about another form?  This one is VA Form 40-1330, Claim for Standard Government Headstone or Marker. Veterans are eligible for this as well. Now, if you request burial at Abe Lincoln, the folks there will take of this as the headstone will be the 42 inches long one. Non-government cemeteries may or may not allow these. Check first. And the markers- most Chicagoland cemeteries will not allow the bronze markers to be placed on any headstone because those are stolen. So, the best advice is to choose the marble markers. Yea- one of those 12 DD 2214s will be needed here too.

   Hey- one more form, okay? After all, we are on the subject. VA form 40-0247 “Presidential Memorial Certificate Request Form” is necessary for a family to receive a really beautiful certificate signed by a “current” resident of 1600 Pennsylvania Ave. There is a touch of humor here- depending on who requests these; there are always families that want to “wait” for the next guy. Wadya gonna do?  Oh yea- you’ll need one of those 12 DD 214s again. See, having a bunch is always nice. 

   All of these forms are available at the VA website, va.gov.  The home page has three sections- health care, benefits and burial/cemeteries. Pick the right now and you’ll be guided to whatever you need. So now, I trust all this stuff will be of use for you. Veterans deserve to have their final salute done right. Help your loved ones accomplish this by being proactive, get those DD214s and appropriate forms ready for them. They’ll have a hard enough time.

   To my fellow veterans, thank you for serving. 
Airborne!

Chuck Bosko
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Save the Dates





Nov. 11th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


Nov. 13th – Hospital Visit


Nov. 14th – deadline for December newsletter


Dec. 9th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church

















